KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A G M HELD ON 11th MAY 2021
Members present :- Stephen Muir, Mike Buckley, Maureen Sharp, Kath Richardson, Tom Johnston 

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, Karen Carruthers, Ronnie Tait
Police:- None present
Apologies for absence:- Rob Glendinning
Minutes of the last AGM on 6 October 2020 agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- None.

Chairman’s report:- 

CC
1. Speeding through Kirkpatrick Fleming and Hollee is still a problem with no apparent solution. 

2. The Cove level crossing is still an ongoing issue with barrier failure however, Network Rail have assisted and now there are emergency information signs with the relevant information to assist in barrier failure or other problems. 

3. Dog fouling has been a problem throughout Kirkpatrick Fleming, Hollee and Irvington. We have bought additional dog waste bins and they have been installed and they are being used a lot. 

4. Community notice boards have been installed outside the school and outside the village hall. 
5. Potholes are another continuing and worsening problem. Without adequate funding for repairs the situation is unlikely to improve in the foreseeable future but thanks to the Councillors for their efforts when we do have serious potholes to complain about.   

6. A new bus shelter at the top of Kirkpatrick Fleming is still on the SWtrans list of jobs to do in the near future.  

7. The play park group has been unable to hold any events due to the current situation with Covid 19 and they are hoping to achieve their aim by early next year. 
8. Stephen also personally thanked Rob, Tom, Kath, Mike, Rachel and Maureen for their work. Maureen has the worst job of all, she puts in a lot of hard unseen work and day to day running of the hall. We need a recruitment drive to encourage more people to join our wonderful committee…………..

9. Stephen also thanked our three Councillors Archie, Karen and Ronnie on behalf of Kirkpatrick Fleming & District Community Council for their help and support with various projects over the last year, it is very much appreciated. 

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

The accounts for the year from 1st April 2020 to 31st March 2021 have been prepared, balanced and are with our accountant for verification. During the year our income amounted to £9175.56 made up of 2 wind farm community funds and 2 grants from Dumfries & Galloway Council for admin costs and the grant of £1,000 for tablets for online meetings. Our expenditure amounted to £5744.94 of which £5379.44 was paid out from the wind farm community funds. The balance at the end of the year amounted to £4018.70.

Archie then took over as Chair of the meeting, thanked all of the members of the Community Council for their work. 

Election of Officers:-

Chairperson – Stephen Muir
Proposed by Maureen Sharp

Seconded by Tom Johnston
Vice Chairman- Rob Glendinning 
Proposed by Stephen Muir 

Seconded by Maureen Sharp
Treasurer- Maureen Sharp

Proposed by Mike Buckley
Seconded by Tom Johnston

Secretary- Mike Buckley
Proposed by Stephen Muir
Seconded by Maureen Sharp
Meeting ended. Continued to normal monthly meeting. 

Next AGM 10th May 2022
